
 

Memorandum 20-051 
TO:   City Council 

THROUGH: Marvin Yoder, City Manager 

FROM:  Jan Keiser, Director of Public Works 

DATE:  April 22, 2020 

SUBJECT: Resolution 20-040 extending Resolution 19-073(S), which created a 
moratorium on vegetation clearing 

Issue: Resolution 19-073(S) imposing a moratorium on clearing in City rights-of-way expires May 1, 
2020.  We request an extension of this moratorium to June 1, 2020. 

Background:   Ordinance 16-51 effective October 25, 2016, issued specific authority to the City to 
remove vegetation from City rights of way.  Ordinance 19-27(S), effective June 25, 2019, expanded 
upon that authority by granting the public works director with the “sole discretion and authority to 
remove…” any vegetation deemed to be “more likely than not” to generally interfere with safety, 
effective maintenance and the City’s road standards.  

Resolution 19-073(S) effective October 14, 2019, imposed a moratorium on “cutting, clearing and 
removal of trees and vegetation located in City Rights of Way (ROW) until May 1, 2020 and established a 
ROW Policy Evaluation Team”.  Since the passage of Resolution 19-073(s), the City hired me as the new 
Director of Public Works, declared a state of emergency due to the Covid-19 pandemic, and changed 
its City Manager.  The combined effect of these events have delayed the work of the ROW Policy 
Evaluation Team.   An extension of the moratorium will give me time to research this important issue, 
confer with the ROW Policy Evaluation Team and propose new language.  The new language will 
address concerns about the Public Works’ Director’s use of his/her “sole discretion and authority” 
regarding the removal of vegetation in the City’s rights of way. 

In particular, I am researching best practices utilized by the Federal Highway Administration, the 
Kenai Borough and other public agencies, engaged in maintaining gravel/paved roads.  I have two 
immediate goals.  Goal #1 is to identify more specific criteria, based on best practices, which will 
govern instances where removal of vegetation is required.  Goal #2 is to identify a process where such 
instances are documented so timely notice can be given to city officials and affected property owners. 

The Public Works Department will not engage in any tree removal or vegetation clearing until the 
moratorium is lifted, except where injury or property damage may result.     

Action Recommended:  That the City Council extend the moratorium to give this important work 
time to be completed in a thoughtful manner. 
















